
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 
 
SUBLETTE, KS                                               MAY 7, 2018  
   
The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at 
City Hall at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Lawrence Hoerman presiding and the 
following members of the City Council present: James Barber, Tom Stoppel, 
Leon Birney, Dylan Shotton and Sterling Hall.  Also present were City 
Attorney Lynn Koehn, City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Undersheriff 
Denton Unruh, Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.  

   
The minutes of the last regular meeting and special meetings were approved as distributed 
with a motion by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Shotton.   The 
motion carried 5-0. 
 
Mayor Hoerman made the following appointments: 
 
CITY CLERK                           JEANNIE S. TRIGG 
CITY TREASURER                         ROBERT L. MOORE 
MUNICIPAL JUDGE                JASON MAXWELL 
CITY ATTORNEY                          KOEHN LAW FIRM  
COURT CLERK                                     JEANNIE S. TRIGG 
FIRE CHIEF                                                                                     RUSTY SHERWOOD 
ZONING ADMINISTRATORS                                                          JEANNIE S. TRIGG 
                                                                                                     JENNIFER SHERWOOD 
                                                                                                           BRANDON STOKES 
 
TREASURER FIREMEN’S RELIEF                                    JENNIFER SHERWOOD 
DEPOSITORY OF CITY FUNDS                                                         CENTERA BANK 
OFFICIAL NEWSPAPER                                 HASKELL COUNTY MONITOR CHIEF 
 
Undersheriff Denton Unruh was present to give the monthly law enforcement report.  He  
informed the Council they hired a new deputy, Connor Cook.  
 
Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood was present to give the monthly fire report.  He discussed fire 
runs and new fire gear. 
 
City Clerk Trigg presented pool manager and lifeguard applications.  A motion was made 
by Councilmember Stoppel, seconded by Councilmember Hall to rehire Whitney Hampton 
as the Pool Manager with a raise from $14.50 an hour to $15.00 an hour.  She will be 
responsible for concessions, cleaning, swim lessons, daily operations and lifeguards.  A 
motion was made by Councilmember Shotton, seconded by Councilmember Birney to 



rehire  Quinnton Gonzales, Marcedies Vogts, Noah Horinek and Jessica Schield and new 
hires Tea Stoppel, Riley Frank, Reagan Frank and Malachi Fabian .  The motion to include    
Quinton Gonzales and Marcedies Vogts as head lifeguard at the rate of $9.00 an hour, a 
$.25 an hour raise for returning guards; Noah Horinek at the rate of $7.75 an hour, Jessica 
Schield at the rate of $7.50 an hour, and new lifeguard hires Tea Stoppel, Riley Frank, 
Reagan Frank and Malachi Fabian at the rate of $7.25 an hour.  The motion carried 5-0.  A 
motion was made by Councilmember Shotton, seconded by Councilmember Hall to buy 
one swimsuit per lifeguard to be worn while on duty.  The motion carried 5-0.  Whitney 
will do the lifeguard training for the guards; City will pay the Red Cross certification fee. 
 
 
 
Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report.  He discussed plaster repairs that are 
needed on the pool.  He discussed mowing and maintenance of the city parks.  A motion 
was made by Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilmember Birney to hire T & T 
Lawn Care to mow city parks from April 1st to September 15th.  The motion carried 5-0.  A 
motion was made Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to hire T 
and T Landscaping to continue the chemical program for the city parks.  The motion carried 
5-0.  The Council discussed city street sealing.  A motion was made by Councilmember 
Barber, seconded by Councilmember Hall to approve the expenditure of $80,000.00 for 
street sealing.  The motion carried 4-1, with Councilmember Stoppel voting no. 
 
The Council discussed water rights. 
 
The Council discussed adding a $500.00 registration fee for domestic water wells to 
Ordinance 432.  Attorney Koehn will amend the Ordinance, adding a registration fee. 
 
Mayor Hoerman reminded Council about the Budget Work session June 25th at 5:30 p.m.  
 
The Council discussed the City Code book update. 
 
A motion was made by Councilmember Shotton seconded by Councilmember Birney to 
approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed.  The motion carried 5-0. 
  
Councilmember Stoppel made a motion to adjourn at 9:34 p.m., seconded by 
Councilmember Barber.  The motion carried 5-0. 
 
                                                                                                    CITY CLERK  
  
 
 
 
                                                                                                            JEANNIE S. TRIGG 



 
 
 


